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Police investigates traffic accident involving a police officer 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) at the National Traffic 
Department are investigating a traffic accident, which involved a Police vehicle and a Toyota 
caldina car along Kukum Highway, in Honiara on 12 February 2022. 

Supervising Director of the National Traffic Department Inspector Hugo Maelasi says, “The 
Police vehicle was driven by a Police officer who was travelling easterly direction whilst the 
white Toyota Caldina car westerly direction.” 
  
Director Maelasi says, “The driver of the Police vehicle travelled at a very high speed and 
ran off the east ward lane and collided with a Toyota Caldina and both vehicles were badly 
damaged.” 
  
Mr Maelasi says," The officer charged for careless and inconsiderate driving Contrary to 
Section 40 (1) and will appear in Honiara Central Magistrates’ Court on a later date.” 

The police officer is currently on suspension on half pay salary while investigations are 
progressing into the case. 

//End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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